Town of Bear Creek Town Board Proceedings of July 12, 2022

The Regular Board Meeting of the Bear Creek Town Board was held at the Bear Creek Town Hall, on July 12, 2022. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Marty McCluskey at 7:00 p.m.

The following members were present: Marty McCluskey, Chairman; Jeff Scallon; and, Steve Emerson, Supervisors.

Others present: Donna Lins, Treasurer; Tim McCluskey, Patrolman; Ted Greenheck, Plan Commission Chair; Robbin D'elene; and, Sheila Carver, Clerk.

Scallon motioned to approve the June 14, 2022 Regular Board Meeting minutes. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

The Treasurer's Report was given by the Treasurer. Scallon motioned to approve the Treasurer's Report. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Scallon had no building permits to report.

Scallon made a motion to approve the CSM for Daniel & Michelle Amend. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Scallon made a motion to approve the CSM for Gerald & Jeanie Acker. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Scallon made a motion to approve the renewal of a "Special Exception Permit for the Operation of a Lodging House" for Emily Benz and Jeff Wright. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Greenheck explained to the Board that the County sent updated maps from the census. The Plan Commission will review the Comprehensive Plan. Any updates will come to the Town Board and any major updates may need a public hearing.

There had been road parking issues with some CUP holders. Gina Templin of Sauk County sent letters to permit holders to make them aware that the CUPs have conditions for parking that have to be abided by. Some of the letter recipients reacted but were made aware that multiple CUP holders received the letter as a reminder.

The culverts on Chapel should be done tomorrow. They will move on to the rest of the culverts when finished. An extension to a culvert at Chapel and Highway G needs to be done and Pat Gavinski said it is the Town's responsibility. Used culverts from Chapel will be repurposed in troubled areas on Kessinich Road to help with ditch drainage. The new mower arrived. A TRIP grant was awarded for Chapel Road for 2023.

The August board meeting will be Monday, August 15th. The Clerk will investigate L.P. prices.

The board approved expenditures totaling \$87,903.57.

Scallon motioned to adjourn at 8:21 p.m. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Sheila Carver, Town Clerk